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Dear Praying Mission Partners,





  

November 2, 2015
We’re thankful to be able to report to you again about the great things the Lord is doing here in our ministry! In spite of some storms and recent bad weather church attendance has remained strong at our works and by God’s grace there have been more saved and baptized! A lot of churches here actually cancel their services when these bad storms come through, but all of our works stay up and running no matter what. In the past we've actually had Sunday services with category four storms right on top of us. I tell the people that there's no reason we can't endure some stormy weather when we consider the storm Christ endured for us at Calvary. You will often see people coming in soaking wet with a huge smile on their face. One of the great secrets I’ve discovered over the years about the Filipino people is that they are a people who are willing to make a serious sacrifice. Many of them make sacrifices for their family because of close family bonds. Therefore, all we have to do is win them to the Lord and when thy have a close bond with Him we can then give them the challenge and they will really surprise you with their heart to sacrifice for the Lord’s work!
Please pray continually for our church in Mexico, Pampanga as she continues to flourish with regular attendance on Sunday morning near 200 and strong attendance in the afternoon and midweek service as well. We also had two more souls recently baptized at that church! We are seeing more and more visitors at that church being brought in by members who are striving to win souls, praise God! I believe that this is truly critical for a church to become successful; with more and more members striving to win souls the church becomes an army of soul winners, an army that the gates of Hell cannot prevail against! One family alone in that church has already brought in several visitors that have been saved and baptized and just started bringing in another mother with her five children! Please pray also for their upcoming annual Christmas offering in December. This year we are planning on putting the funds towards the savings for the 4x4 mission vehicle that I mentioned in our last newsletter.
Please pray continually for our church at Bro Jason's location as she too is doing very well with the little house they’re using being filled every Sunday! They have nine more people to be baptized soon and praise God they have finally purchased their own land! Bro Jason and I started that work way back in 2007 and she's been growing and developing ever since, mostly meeting in homes. Currently, they are meeting in the home of one member, but 50+ people is too much and so the Lord has blessed that church with their own land! The REALLY EXCITING part about this is that the funding (180,000 pesos or US $4,000) came 100% from THEM, not a single US dollar involved in that purchase! Now that's something those people can really be proud of! Please pray for them as they go forward in developing their land (300 square meters in size) and building project. God always blesses the sacrifice of His people!!! As a missionary I can't even begin to describe how much this thrills my heart as it’s all part of planting TRULY independent and self-supporting local churches that don't need to beg from funds from abroad to survive.
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This is the land that Bro Jason's church recently purchased, 300 square meters of farm land. Pray for them as they go forward in developing this in the future for God's glory!
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Please pray continually for our church and missions among the Aeta. They are growing and expanding quickly as they are currently seeing 70 in attendance at the location of our first Aeta church and they are now needing to expand the size of the hut they’re using for their church building, hallelujah! Also, by God’s grace there were nine more souls baptized at this church and Bro Daryl has eight more getting ready to be baptized out there! When those nine souls were baptized they were planning on using a plastic pool to have the baptisms nearby, but it had too many holes in it and couldn't hold water. So, the only other option they had was to walk about three kilometers to an area that has some water deep enough for baptisms. The only problem there is that the water is dirty and infested with blood sucking leeches. This caused three of the people to back out from being baptized (there were supposed to be a total of 12 people baptized). Bro Daryl said they weren't serious about the faith...that's a solid missionary! The two mission points in other Aeta areas are doing very well also with one of them seeing almost 30 in regular attendance. We also have our eyes on some other areas of the Aeta so please pray for us as we strive to expand this ministry. 
Please pray also as Bro Daryl hopes to get a tricycle for that ministry. He’s often got several of the Aeta going around with him to do ministry so it’s come to the point where a tricycle will be a big blessing for his ministry there. By God’s grace Bro Daryl has already been able to save up some funds for this. 
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Nine Aeta people recently baptized!
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Next group of Aeta converts who will be baptized soon!
Please pray continually for our Bible schools also. Our Bible school at our church in Mexico, Pampanga and Bro Daryl’s Bible school among the Aeta are doing well as we are striving to train up called, godly men for the work of the ministry. Please continue praying that the Lord would raise up more genuine missionaries and pastors through our works here, as that is the #1 goal in our Bible schools. Bro Daryl’s Bible school with the Aeta travels at a much slower pace, but the students are doing a great job at grasping the information, praise God!
Please continue praying also for the Philippine Baptist Disaster Relief Ministry. Though still new in its beginnings the Lord has already used this ministry to be a blessing to some folks here in time of need. When Typhoon Lando came through recently it damaged a lot of the banana and vegetable crops of the Aeta people. Those crops are the only livelihood those people have so crop damage is a big problem for them. By God’s grace the Aeta were able to receive 400 kilos of rice right after the typhoon came through as well as a lot of needed medicines and some other supplies. MANY THANKS to some special servants who assisted in this effort. Bro Terry Nelson was at my door at 6:30am Monday morning (the morning right after the typhoon came through) with his Mitsubishi Pajero loaded with 300 kilos of rice, a huge bag filled with clothing, and he even brought a helper along with him. He came all the way from Manila to help with this and even bought us lunch, what an incredible heart! Bro Jeremiah Abay from Amazing Grace Baptist Church in San Fernando and ICP Ministries (with Bro Bill Johnson) immediately prepared 100 hygiene kits for us to take along also, another huge blessing for the Aeta people at that time! Bro Daryl and some of the Aeta believers were able to distribute much of this help throughout the different Aeta villages and they were EXTREMLY thankful for it! We also took the opportunity to pass around Gospel tracts.
Please pray for one of the ultimate goals in the Philippine Baptist Disaster Relief Ministry, which is getting churches in the Philippines involved in supporting. We’ve been doing this kind of stuff in the past, but the goal of this particular ministry is for local churches throughout the Philippines to work together during these times of disaster in order to get the Gospel to people at a time when hearts tend to be softer and more open than usual. Pray that churches throughout the Philippines will be receptive as we will be trying to promote this more and more among churches here in the future. By God’s grace we were recently able to complete the registration process for this ministry with the Philippines Security and Exchange Commission and are currently setting up a bank account for it so that local churches in the Philippines can easily make donations. Our church in Mexico, Pampanga has already decided to begin making a monthly offering toward this ministry. If you want to keep up with this ministry online there is a facebook page setup for it at: 

www.facebook.com/PhilippineBaptistDisasterReliefMinistry
Other important prayer requests: 

1. Our teaching ministry in the public schools. This unique ministry continues to be an incredible opportunity for us to reach thousands of young people with the Gospel throughout our various works! Please continue praying for hearts and homes to be open to the Gospel through this!
2. Julie Schoeff’s preparations for their mission trip here next May.

3. Starting a Christian school at our church in Mexico, Pampanga.

4. Starting a shelter for the needy at our church in Mexico, Pampanga.

5. Purchasing a 4x4 ministry vehicle. By God’s grace we have nearly $3,000 for this as of now! This is in order for us to purchase a multi-purpose vehicle that has some serious off-road capabilities which will assist multiple churches, mission points, and sometimes even help out with the Philippine Baptist Disaster Relief Ministry. We still have our faithful tricycle (which we just had rebuilt a couple weeks ago), but a 4x4 vehicle will be able to haul a lot more people and supplies, even to areas that can be difficult to reach.
This past October 23 marked my 12 year anniversary since I initially arrived in the Philippines. I can’t believe that I’ve been here for 12 years straight ever since. The Lord has been keeping me plenty busy so these past 12 years really only seem like a few (at most) in my mind. While we are extremely thankful to the Lord for all that has been accomplished we ask you to pray for us to accomplish even more in the coming years. In a nutshell, we've planted four churches (one on pause mode as we need more workers), started two Bible Colleges, ordained two of our own young men (our own converts trained in our own Bible college, not people plucked out of other churches or schools...REAL missionaries) and sent them out for church planting in other areas, started an expanding ministry of preaching the Gospel in the public schools, started a feeding/medical ministry to help poor folks in need of desperate assistance, and we just started up the Philippine Baptist Disaster Relief Ministry. I consider all of this to be merely foundational work, setting up a foundation upon which something even greater can be built. There is a massive need here in the Philippines for more missionaries to be sent out to win the lost and plant more genuine churches. Pray that God would use us to accomplish this.
In order to see the size and scope of the mission field here in the Philippines, consider this. The land size of the USA is 33x larger than the Philippines, but the population is only 3X larger. The land size of the USA is 9.857 million km² while the land size of the Philippines is only 300,000 km² (about the size of Texas alone). According to 2014 census information, the USA has a population of 319 million while the Philippines has 100 million. What does this mean? There are A LOT of people in the Philippines (and they are multiplying VERY fast) packed into a very small amount of space! That's why there are so many places here where there are literally only a few feet between the actual houses of neighbors. It is, indeed, an incredible mission field the Lord has brought me to and we have so much work to do. 
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You can see how tight and compacted some of the little homes here are in this pic I recently took at one of our outreach points.
Thanks to my home church at Highland Baptist Church (Gainesville, Florida) who has faithfully supported us prayerfully and financially for all these years. This is truly a teamwork effort and I know the Lord is leading it! We also want to thank the churches in Alabama who have been sending in occasional support recently. I haven’t even visited these churches personally, but they have been so gracious in sending us much needed financial support! We look forward to visiting you personally someday to extend our heart filled thanks and enjoy your fellowship in person!
Thanks for praying for all of us here in the Ferguson family. Josh just turned 10 years old on September 1 and we are happy because he just recently finished reading through the entire Bible for his first time! He is becoming quite a missionary as he has the guts to go house to house and share the Gospel with people of all ages. In fact, he just recently had his first adult visitor come to church, a mother with her three children! Every Saturday morning Josh is with me at one of our outreach points and he recently told me that this mother he shared the Gospel to wanted to come to church on Sunday. So, he showed me the house and introduced me and when I went to fetch the mother the next morning she was dressed and ready to go, praise God! Please pray that the Lord will continue using our family to be a blessing to others in many ways.
As I close this newsletter I would like to share a special story with you. We visited a poor church member recently. She and her daughter have very very little, literally, and so we help them out with basic needs such as rice. They live in a tiny house that has no electricity and is just one big room (the average American living room is larger than their entire house) and it feels like an oven on the inside when the sun is shining. So when I went by for a visit they were eating some food outside on the side of their little road where there is some shade. The nearby garbage pile doesn't bother them, they're just happy to have food in their stomach and Christ in their heart. Before this woman received the Lord you would never see her with a small on her face, but now, every time I drop by for a visit, there's a wonderful smile waiting. I've seen people all over the world searching for happiness, deceived into thinking that "things" will make them happy, only to be left void and empty on the inside. All along Christ is standing there offering them genuine happiness, free of cost. They just don't get it. Revelation 3:17, "thou sayest, I am rich, and increased with goods, and have need of nothing; and knowest not that thou art wretched, and miserable, and poor, and blind, and naked".
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God bless,

Ferguson Family

1 Corinthians 9:22, "To the weak became I as weak, that I might gain the weak: I am made all things to all men, that I might by all means save some."
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Recent church services at New Life Baptist Church in Mexico, Pampanga
[image: image10.jpg]



[image: image11.jpg]



Bro JP preaching at New Life Baptist Church. He’s a product of the Bible school there.
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Praise God for two more souls baptized there recently!
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Recent midweek service
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One of the Sunday School classes at New Life Baptist Church in Mexico, Pampanga
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One of the Sunday School classes at New Life Baptist Church in Mexico, Pampanga
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One of the Sunday School classes at New Life Baptist Church in Mexico, Pampanga
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New believers receiving Bibles at church. Many thanks to the BEAMS ministry for sending us free Bible every month, this is a HUGE blessing, especially for missionaries like us working on very low budgets.
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These students were the most outstanding students in their Sunday School classes from July through September (at our church in Mexico, Pampanga). They all recited several memory versus in front of the congregation recently; the little girl with the green dress recited 10 versus!
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Praise God for church members who are striving to win the lost! This mother with five kids was witnessed to by a faithful family in the church and they have been visited church services since. If only every member would strive to win the lost, how quickly would churches grow and expand!
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Some friendly folks going home after church.
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This faithful couple in the church are out every Sunday 7am (two hours before service starts) to help set some things up. Typhoon Lando didn't stop them as they come in right at 7am in the morning as usual. The brother told me, "just throw on the rain coat, get on the motor, and go!"
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Some minor flooding in nearby area recently.
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Feeding ministry
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Tagalog Gospel tracts.
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Some kids who were waiting to get picked up to come to recent midweek church service. They were outside, dressed and ready to go, with Bible in hand! What a blessing to see!
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Our church in Mexico, Pampanga is very blessed to have a member (Bro Manuel here) who is a very good motor mechanic, praise God! He recently rebuilt the motor on this tricycle and he helps maintain the motors of our missionaries also.
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Recent pic from preaching in public school.
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Recent pic from preaching in public school.
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Some beautiful kids on the street who listened to a Bible study recently
[image: image30.jpg]\‘\ l‘ﬂ“"m“ \“"' W“H "<‘F‘"l ”( i

5 'l\V|| "|

Ry s

'





Recent pics from the Aeta church
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Recent pics from the Aeta church
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Recent pics from the Aeta church
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Myself and some of the men at the Aeta church
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Many missionaries aren't wiling to really adapt to the culture of the nation they've gone to and, therefore, never become truly effective. I'm thankful to see our missionary to the Aeta, Bro Daryl, showing great willingness to become like one of the Aeta people! He lives in a grass hut and eats pretty much whatever they eat, including bats!
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A little Aeta boy I saw was walking around with his homemade stilts, made of bamboo, pretty cool! He was super excited to show me his toy that he had mastered. I frequently see kids out in remote places like this with practically nothing (materially speaking), yet you see so much more joy in them compared to the typical kid these days with their latest tablets, cellphones, etc. The deceit of riches and materialism is very real; you spend more and more to become happier less and less.
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At the door of the Aeta church building;. a simple hut with simple people simply loving the Lord!
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Relief distributed to the Aeta people after the typhoon came.
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Thanks to Bro Terry for using his suv for a supply trip!
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Rice being distributed to the Aeta people after the typhoon came.
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Medicines being distributed to the Aeta people after the typhoon came.
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Hygiene kits being distributed to the Aeta people after the typhoon came.
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The Aeta people were excited about these hygiene kits and went straight to the watering area to use them!
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Some of the Aeta receiving rice at one of the mission points after the typhoon came through.
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Some of the Aeta women very happy to receive some new clothes!
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Sis Kristine with some of the Aeta women! They love Kristine very much.
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Beautiful faces!
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Recent picture of Kristine and Josh.
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Josh preaching the word to some kids on the side of a street.
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Josh is a great example and friend to the other kids in the church, such as his friend Bro Patrick here! Bro Patrick is a church member along with his sister and mother.
! Check out our webpage for more pictures and videos !
(Look under the “Multimedia” area)

- You can also see lots of pictures on Jeremy’s Facebook -

Please pray for us always!








